

January 16, 2015

TransCanada Corporation 450 ~ 1 Street SW Calgary, Alberta T2P 5H1

Dear Sirs,

Please be advised that at the Regular Meeting of Hampton Town Council on January 13, 2015, Council passed the following resolution:

Moved by Councillor Bond and seconded Councillor Behr that the Town of Hampton support the TransCanada Energy East Pipeline Project and that a copy of this resolution be sent to TransCanada and the City of Saint John.

MOTION CARRIED

Our Council recognizes that this project will bring possibilities of economic and community development to our area and the Province of New Brunswick as a whole. We further recognize the roll of the regulator in ensuring that the pipeline is constructed in a manner that will protect our environment. We look forward to working with you as this project moves forward.

Sincerely

Ken Chorley,

Mayor

Jonathan Taylor, Common Clerk - City of Saint John

Town of Hampton, 27 Centennial Road, RO. Box 1066, Hampton, NB, Casada ESN 8H1 Tel (506) 832-6065 • Fax (506) 832-6092 • e-mail: info@townofhampton.ca